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The Village of North Riverside uses state-of-the-art digital cameras to execute its RLR 
Enforcement Safety Program. The citation and adjudication process administered by the 
Village of North Riverside is conducted in a courteous, professional and timely manner 
and is in compliance with the RLR regulations laid out by the Illinois Department of 
Transportation District 1 Bureau of Traffic Operations. 
 
From 2013-2015, prior to RLR camera installation, the combined ADTC was 96,900. From 
2017-2020, post RLR camera installation, the combined average of ADTC was 89,325 - a 
reduction of 7.82%. (See tab 3) 
 
From 2013-2015, prior to RLR camera installation, there were 32 total crashes; this 
averages out to 10.67 crashes a year. From 2017-2020, post RLR camera installation, there 
were 26 total crashes; this averages out to 6.5 crashes per year - a 39.06% reduction of 
overall crashes in direct comparison with the time period aforementioned. (See tab 2) 
 
Following the installation of the RLR camera, total crashes have gone down 39.06% with a 
reduction of 7.82% in the combined average of ADTC. 
 
After analyzing all of the available data, we believe that the RLR camera currently in 
operation at the intersection of Cermak Rd (22nd St) and 17th Ave in the Village of North 
Riverside is making a contribution toward improving traffic safety.  
 
Because enhanced traffic safety is the principal aim of RLR camera enforcement programs, 
RLRC systems should remain at this intersection as an integral part of a traffic system 
process that incorporates public education, enforcement and engineering. 
 
 
 

25




